John H. Wick, Il

300 Virginia Avenue
Richmond, Vitginia 23226

February 7, 2012

Mr. John Jarrett, PE

President

Jarrett Construction Services, Inc.
PO Box 5250

Charleston WV 25361

Dear John;

We are writing to let you know how much we appreciate the efforts of Jarrett Construction on
our Malden home. Your work has kept a significant piece of our family's historical fabric intact.
As you may recall, other contractors were advising us to tear down our home and start over,
however, you and your crew demonstrated ingenuity and determination that it could be restored
and renewed to modest elegance. We want you to know that this gave Mary and me the faith
and confidence to move forward with the project. For that we are very grateful.

We were amazed at how simple and easy the Jarrett team made the entire process. From early
cost estimates, through tear out and build back, to the final cleaning and polishing, we were
consistently informed of what was going to happen, when it was going to happen and when it
had happened. Your project manager Ed Tyson and superintendent Rich Wolford could not
have made us feel more comfortable or have been more accommodating.

Indeed it was a bit scary turning our 100 year old home over for a complete renovation.
Removing plaster, walls, roofing, plumbing, heating and electrical wires and getting it all put
back together when you promised and keeping it under budget was outstanding!

Again, we couldn’t thank you more for your efforts. We are thrilled with the results and wish you

and the entire Jarrett crew all the best. We look forward to working with you again shouid the
opportunity arise. Please feel free to use this letter for future references.

Besst regards; W . ;
John & Mawm




